
California Youth Law Center 
Recommendations



The purpose of a complaint investigation is to enhance 
the quality of care so it will be conducted with courtesy 
and respect and be as minimally disruptive as possible 
to the foster parents and children in care.
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To minimize disruption to foster parents and children 
in care, CCL will strive to coordinate dual 
investigations involving Child Protective Services (CPS) 
and licensing. Coordinating a dual investigation is 
optimal, but may not be feasible due to the difference in 
mandated timelines to investigate some allegations. 
However, even when conducting a dual investigation is 
not feasible, sharing information between agencies in a 
timely fashion will benefit foster parents and foster 
children.  The CDSS will prepare an All-County-Letter 
to remind counties and licensing staff about sharing 
information and coordinating investigations when 
feasible to minimize disruption to foster parents and 
children in care.



When a Licensing Program Analyst (LPA) receives a 
complaint from a county social worker, the licensing 
program analyst should attempt to contact the social 
worker to discuss what investigation and/or 
interventions the county social worker employed prior 
to, or in conjunction with, reporting the complaint to 
licensing. 



The CDSS is developing a handout to be provided to 
Foster Parents outlining the investigation process and 
timelines, their rights and providing a resource number 
to call for assistance.



At the time foster parents are informed of the 
investigation, licensing will be transparent and provide 
foster parents with an explanation of the allegations, 
except when there is a need to delay disclosure of the 
allegations to avoid jeopardizing the integrity of the 
investigation. The explanation will be specific enough 
for the foster parent to understand what allegedly 
occurred, when it occurred and why it was a violation 
of statute or regulation. If the security or integrity of the 
investigation is in jeopardy, children may be 
interviewed before licensing explains the allegation to 
the foster parent.



When investigating complaints, Licensing Program 
Analysts should assess the seriousness of the allegation 
and determine whether the matter can be resolved 
through a correction during the visit or whether the 
matter can be addressed with an advisory notice issued 
to the foster parents.  Serious allegations that are 
substantiated will be subject to citation with a plan of 
action.



Within the time period specified in the handout 
regarding the investigative process, the CPS worker, if 
any, Licensing Program Analyst, and foster parent 
should discuss the allegations, likely findings, 
opportunities for improvement, suggested remedies 
and next course of action.  Depending on the 
circumstances, the discussion may be in person or via a 
conference call. 



If the investigation extends beyond the length of time 
anticipated at the meeting, the licensing program 
analyst will keep the foster parent and social worker 
informed of the change.



Investigations will be concluded as quickly as possible 
and the results of the investigation will be shared with 
the foster parents.  CCL is developing updated training 
for Licensing Program Analysts on drafting allegations 
and investigative findings that provide meaningful 
information for foster parents on the LIC 9099 form 
which describes the licensing violation and allegations.



CCL has implemented QPI training for it’s Licensing 
Program Analysts and will continue QPI training at the 
Licensing Program Analyst Training Academies.



When a licensing program analyst conducting an 
investigation has concerns that a foster family is failing 
to provide appropriate care for a child even though the 
home is not in violation of licensing requirements, the 
licensing program analyst should attempt to 
communicate the concerns with the social 
worker/supervisor responsible for the children in the 
home.



Foster parents will be encouraged to complete a 
"customer satisfaction” survey when the investigation 
is complete.  CCL is developing the survey and will 
engage counties and stakeholders when this is ready for 
review.



Any of the above procedures may be modified if they 
demonstrably endanger the child or are expressly 
required by law enforcement.



The CDSS agrees to explore the possibility of collecting 
data regarding the number of appeals and reversals of 
findings following appeal.



CCL conducts reviews of the contracted counties’ 
operation of the foster care program in their counties. 
The county reviews are public documents. CCL is 
looking at the best way to make this information 
accessible.


